
SOMERSET  LOCAL  PHARMACEUTICAL  COMMITTEE
Minutes of the Executive Meeting of the Somerset Local Pharmaceutical Committee held at The Nags Head Thornfalcon on Tuesday 5th September 2017.
Present:     A Downing (Chairman); M Lennox (Chief Officer); Ms Y Lamb (Engagement Officer);
Ms E Waller (Vice Chairman); N. Woollcombe-Adams (Secretary)
1. Apologies for Absence – Mrs M Pennington (Administration Officer).
2. Declarations of Interest – None.
3. CCG Matters – 
ML had spoken to Janet Newport. It would appear that OOP of £35,000 had been referred by NHS Litigation only £6,000 of which had been found to be incorrect. JN is sending full details to ML, and will work out a definition of what is reasonable for OOP, which can then be forwarded to Contractors. ML is meeting with NHS England who will then write to the CCG about the LPC complaint with the benefit of the LPC comments. The Executive felt it appropriate to accept the position with regard to the OOP monies, but to pursue the complaint about SG’s behaviour.
4. Flu – 

YL to take this as an agenda item for 13th September.

5. Provider Company – 
NWA and ML have worked up a specimen set of Rules and Articles in line with the West Midlands model which had proved to be acceptable to the Multiples. The costs for the three South West LPCs was estimated to be about £45,000. It had been suggested that this should be taken as a loan from the LPCs, repayable over a period of five years. This would then show that the money was being raised across all Contractors. 

6. Patient Safety – 

EW was looking to set up a training/learning evening in January. The intention is to bring in a GP, Hospital Pharmacist, a CCG Representative and a Patient Safety Representative. The LPC would wish to send out a message that we are keen on quality, safety, professionalism and pursuing good practice.

7. Finances and Budget – 

The need to appoint two Committee Members to work with MP should be raised as an Agenda item on 13th September.

8. Any Other Business – None.
